
Report Cards were 

emailed to parents 

earlier today.  Please be 

aware Gradelink will be 

closed to students and 

parents for the fourth 

Dear Holy Trinity School Families, 
 
Thank you for your continued understanding and support during this 
unprecedented time.  Prior to making any decision for our school, all 
factors have been weighed and discussed thoroughly.  Every careful 
decision and modification we have made while in distance learning has 

been under the guidance and direction of the Diocese of San Diego Office for Schools.  Since 
each Catholic school in our Diocese serves varied communities, we have each been navigating 
into these uncharted waters to meet the needs of our own school community at our own pace.   
I am in constant and regular communication with fellow principals and leadership across the 
Diocese.   
 

With that being said,  the grade reporting for the 4th quarter of this 
school year for our Holy Trinity School community will focus on a 
“hold harmless” approach for the duration of distance 
learning.  Therefore, no student will receive a lower grade than the 
final overall grade for each subject  reported on their third quarter 
report card.  It is important that we do what is right for our students 
during this challenging time.   

 
This is a unique time and it is new and different for all of 
us.  Our school community focus for this last quarter will be 
on the learning process, not just the grades.  All teachers 
have examined their grade-level curriculum standards and 

have identified the major critical concepts that would yield the most leverage for increasing 
student achievement and help prepare them for the next grade. 
 
When students receive their final report card, it will reflect their 3rd quarter 
cumulative grade for each subject and in-class direct instruction.  Detailed teacher 
narratives, based on the assessment of learning of specific and critical concepts, 
will be attached to the final report card.  
 

Assessment is essential to the learning process, however, grading is not. 
Gradelink will only be used during the 4th quarter for documentation and 
evidence of learning, and will not be open to students and parents.  Students are 
still required to complete and submit work to their teachers, and will be given 
feedback to support their progress.  In addition, teachers will continue to be 
available for communication to discuss student progress or parent concerns.  
 
Thank you again for your continued support and cooperation.  We are all in this 

together and God will see us through because God is good… all the time! And all the time… God 
is good! 
 
All the Best, 
Mrs. Marentez 

Friday, April 24, 2020 
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Lucila M., April 23 
Rafael R., April 25 
Emma D., April 25 

Kiki N., April 26 
Mila H., April 27 
Yara G., April 27 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 

HT students 
HT parents 

HT faculty & staff 
Holy Trinity Church 

Fr. Rey Manahan 
Fr. Rey Evangelista 

The Ministry Center staff 
HT community and parishioners 

Bernard Llave 
Elena Occiano  
Ms. Mary Ann 

Pamela Urtz Gydesen 
Hailey Thomassee 

holytrinityhawks.com 

Please communicate with 

the school office your 

intentions for the 2020-

2021 school year if you have 

not already done so.   

Thank you! 

A child is like 

A butterfly in the wind, 

Some can fly higher than others; 

But each one flies the best it can. 

Why compare one against the other? 

Each one is Different! 

Each one is Special! 

Each one is Beautiful! 


